
President’s Letter

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R

Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School SystemFall 2019

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Many thanks to those who provide continuing support by sending in annual 
dues. I’m especially grateful to the many LIFE members who send additional mon-
ey every year. All living LIFE members are listed in this issue and we salute five of 
these LIFE members from the 30’s - Dr. Robert Burrell ’34, Helen Geren Pierce ’36, 
Louis Ardit ’38 (he attends all the Alumni Luncheons), Clyde Williams ’38 and Cloa 
Jeanne Case Rose ’39. Also, thank you to the many contributors to the Paws, Big 
Cats, Top Cat Clubs, Special Recognition, In Honor and In Memory. Your contribu-
tion allowed the GHHSAA, GHHS Legacy Society and Brotherhood of Rooks to 
award $25,000 in scholarships to members of this talented class. Details are in this 

issue.

Every year, we lose too many great alumni. Please take a moment to remember your friends and classmates 
who have passed this year. This issue celebrates our newest alumni - the Class of 2019, who represent the 
104th graduating class with 78 new GHHS graduates.

Halloween windows were painted last October on Grandview Ave for the first time in decades and people 
and merchants were so pleased, we will do it again. Many thanks to last year’s Brotherhood of Rooks pledge 
class and the 1968 pledge class for their efforts to bring this tradition back.

Golfers, please save the date of Saturday, Oct. 12, for the first annual GHHSAA Golf Outing. Further details 
are on page 13.

GHHS Principal Robert Brown stepped into some big shoes and filled them well. He did a great job. Con-
gratulations on a successful “freshman” year.

Save the date for the upcoming events shown on page 7.

There are many ways to stay in contact with GHHSAA:
Email us at ghhsaa@hotmail.com
Visit our website www.grandviewheightsalumni.com 
Like us on Facebook - just search “Grandview Heights High School Alumni Association”
Class pages on Facebook for specific years, including 60s Yahoo Group and 70 Yahoo Group (search on FB)
Follow us on Twitter at www.twitter.com/alumniGHHS or @alumniGHHS

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff for putting all this information into this newsletter. Without Teri Antolino Williams ’74, Molly Hammer 
Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87, the dedicated team with true Bobcat Spirit, we wouldn’t have this 
outstanding update! Thank you also to John Gloyd ’71 for doing such a great job as our webmaster.

Go Bobcats,

Tom Smith ‘63

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 

extended 
Bobcat family! 

Email your story 
to 

GHHSAA@
hotmail.com. 
Send photos!
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Cat Mews

Kenneth Chard ‘43
I served in the Army Medical 
Corp during the Korean War. I 
enjoy being active by swimming 
every day and going on three 
cruises each year.

Albert Andrews ‘45
The newsletter is great and it’s 
good to see GHS is as great 
as always.  I remember Tank 
Karlovec, my Rook big brother, 
and “Nero” McNabb, my fellow 
pledge, as great friends.  I play 
tennis with a “Weed” racket, 
made by fellow Rook Tad Weed.  
I remember Tamara Bathole-
mew (46) and her husband Tom 
Sutphen – also Helen Linsey and 
Bonnie Lindsey – two beautiful 
girls from ‘46.

Lennelle Daugherty 
McKinnon ‘54
The friendships and education I 
received at GHS have continued 
to provide me with a rich and 
meaningful life. So many memo-
ries still resonate. We were in-
deed fortunate to have excellent 
teachers, strong friendships, and 

a rich social experience. I will 
return as often as possible but 
Grandview is with me always.

Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
We are still living in the Beacon 
Hill neighborhood of Boston, on 
the most photographed
street in North America.

Lowell Clark, MD ‘57
I enjoyed reading Mr. Weaver’s 
military accounts in the last 
issue and thank him for his 
service. I was also in the Air 
Force earlier in  precarious 
times. When I graduated from 
medical school in 1965, it was a 
given that you would join or be 
drafted into the military.  Two 
of us scurried over to Lock-
bourne Air Force Base. They had 
advertised openings in a fighter 
squad for two MDs to serve five 
years of Active Reserve duty. 
It was high risk for a trip to the 
Philippines and Saigon but a 
spot at least. At the squadron 
office, we were informed that 
the two doctor openings had 
been filled the day before. My 

Do you remember Grace’s Ga-
rage on Mulford at Hope? Neigh-
bors were probably not too 
happy to see all the cars lined 
up and waiting for Jim Grace 
‘73 and his magic touch. Grace’s 
Garage has now moved to 
Bexley and is owned by Ken “KR” 
Grace ‘75 with bikes lined up for 
service. Catch all this activity on 
Facebook as “Re-Cycle Bikes” and 
learn how 120 bikes a year are 
returned to the community.

Jerry Grinstead ‘75 and Bill 
Moore ‘75 stopped Grace’s Ga-
rage to learn the details about 
the shop. Working with youth 
(does your church youth group, 
Scouts, etc. need a project?) and 

anyone who is willing to help is 
the key to getting things done. 
They also liked the speakers that 
“KR” designed and built during 
his college days. Wow, when you 
are young and bullet-proof you 
can do almost anything. But, 
being old and having a “life is 
short” attitude has it’s advan-
tages too.

The group also discussed 
relaunching a trip out west this 
year. Jerry, Bill and KR, along 
with Mike Burkley ‘75, previously 
used to camp and backpack to-
gether and want to do it again. 
If you are interested in joining, 
contact KR via Facebook or In-
stant Messenger. Just be willing 

to admit you know one member 
of this crew. The idea of taking 
an Amtrak train to head west 
was discussed. That means the 

possibilities to get in trouble 
are endless. Stay tuned!

Grace’s Garage

Senior Class Officers, Class of 1954
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Cat Mews

friend started crying something 
about we were going to die. 
My feelings were that we had 
tried. We still had two more 
hours before starting night call 
as interns, so I drove over to the 
main AFB building. My good 
friend was still crying “My wife 
and my four kids - what will they 
do?” Suddenly, I heard pool balls 
being  racked up. We found an 
ART Airman First Class playing 
pool. Long story short, he was in 
charge of a Military Airlift Flight 
active reserve unit who needed 
two doctors. We signed up on 
the spot and the rest is history.

Robert Ramely ‘54
I’m retired from University of 
Nebraska Medical School where 
I worked in the department of 
Biochemistry and Molecular 

Biology.  I’m currently determin-
ing total genome DNA sequenc-
es of thermophilic bacteria from 
natural hot springs.

Larry Crossley ‘57
We thought it was about time 
to bring all the alums up to date 
on Judy and me. Judy Turner 
was my high school sweet-
heart while we were seniors at 
Grandview. When we graduated, 
we were talking about getting 
married. However, in 1957 we all 
had a “military obligation” and 
I went off to serve my country. 
One thing led to another and 
we drifted apart.  Judy moved 
to Florida and I started work-
ing for an Engineering firm 
in Columbus that required 
travelling all over the country.  
We lost contact. She married in 

Florida and I married in Nevada.  
After my second wife passed in 
2009, Judy and I reconnected 
and were married in 2011.  I tell 
everyone we were engaged for 
54 years.  I turned 80 in January 
and she will be 80 in July so we 
are having a joint 80th birthday 
party on June 22 in Summer-
ville, SC.   I have been meaning 
to write to get recognition for 
my Army service and wanted to 
let you know that my brother 
Joel (Class of 1955) was in the 
Army as well.  Also my brother 
W. Rex (Class of 1969) was a 
Marine.  My brothers are living 
in Phoenix, AZ.  

Marilyn Durrant ‘65
I work part-time as an in-home 
mental health therapist where 
I work privately with seniors – a 

senior working with seniors!

Simon Peter (Pete) Dunkle ‘19
On behalf of myself and my 
whole family, thank you so 
much for awarding me a 
scholarship! Your contribution 
will ease the financial burden 
of college. I am grateful for 
the experience of attending 
Grandview Heights City Schools 
and thank all of you for making 
my dream of college come 
true. Moving forward with my 
education at Bowling Green 
State University, I will make the 
most of my college experience, 
in hopes that one day I will be 
able to contribute financially 
to someone in need, just in the 
way that you are supporting me.

Smart Squad

Pictured are members of the Class of 1955 Senior Scholarship Team. Standing (from left to right) are Alan Lephart, Jerry Looker, Art Rogers, David Rhoades,  Mr. Bowers, ad-
visor, Bill Dean, Bob Hall, Carolyn Ramsey, Terry Smith, Jim Holcomb, Bob Sharp, Nancy Scott and Bob Jones. Seated (from left to right) are Carole Turner, Virginia Westlake, 
Shirley Webb, Len Daugherty, Sherrie McBride, Debbie Dunn, Ruth Ann Craighead, Lois Skeels, Arlene La Macchia.
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A Tour 
through Time

Six historic homes in the 

Grandview Marble Cliff com-

munities will be open for the 

Grandview Heights/Marble 

Cliff Historical Society’s Tour 

of Homes, held Sunday, Oct. 6. 

The VIP Private Tour package 

includes brunch and cocktails 

and is from noon to 1 p.m.  

The General Tour is from 1 to 5 

p.m. On-street parking is avail-

able for all tour homes. Total 

walking distance is under 2 

miles. Comfortable shoes are 

recommended.. For more 

information or to purchase 

tickets, visit the Society’s web-

site at http://www.ghmchs.

org/hometour2019.html

The paragraph and picture 
below are from the archives of 
the GHMCHS. We love that such 
important things are available 
to anyone at their website. Such 
a joy to peruse the history of our 
special town and the memories of 
growing up there.

Continuing with a long-standing 
tradition, a Grandview student 
finishes his painting on the 
window of a Grandview Avenue 
Avenue business while bystand-
ers marvel at his handiwork in 
this 1948 photo from the Karlo-
vec collection. Stores on both 
sides of the Bank Block business 

Halloween Tradition
section would display student 
artwork, decorate the sidewalks, 
and allow the window paint-
ing to celebrate the fall holiday 
season. Students and residents 
would also participate in games 
and other activities on the block 
around Halloween. The Grand-
view Heights Marble Cliff His-
torical Society has both written 
and photographic materials that 
indicate this tradition started as 
far back as 1925.

Many thanks to Fred Towns ‘55 
for these past Halloween pic-
tures. He wrote “Your request for 
pictures of previous halloween 

paintings is answered! Here are 
four paintings done by Pauline 
(Polly) Towns ’62, who is pic-
tured in three of them and gave 
permission for them to be sent. 
The one at P.J. Ruddy Plumbing 
was done in 1955. The rest are 
from later years. Other than the 
“Ghost Clipper,” all are based on 
popular songs of the time.”

The Ghost Clipper

For My Good Fortune

Tabby’s in Love

The Yellow Rose of Grandviewv

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Cat Mews
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Grandview Friendships Last a Lifetime
These four girls were Grandview friends, neighbors and 1957 GHHS graduates. Recently, the two Suzannes 
learned they both owned winter homes in Bonita Springs, Fla. They got in touch and set up a mini reunion. 
The Jenkins are from Cleveland, the Zuhars from Louisville, KY, the Heinemans from Texas and the Grimms 
from Illinois. A nice get together after 62 years!

L to R front Jean Kelchner Heineman ‘57, Mardelle Miller Grimm ‘57, Suzanne Sherck Zuhars ‘57, Suzanne Thomas Jenkins ‘57. 
Back L-R Don Heineman, Donald Grimm ‘57, Dave Zuhars ‘56, Gerald Jenkins

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Reunion News

Class of 1954
Join classmates on Friday, 
Sept. 13, at the Alumni 
Football game and also 
Saturday, Sept. 14 for lunch. 
If you didn’t get the May 
letter invitation, it is because 
we do not have your mailing 
address but, it’s not too late. 

RSVP to Kay Levering at 
614-889-0915 or Judy 
Holcomb at  614-486-0072 
for more details. Looking 
forward to seeing everyone 
for our 65th reunion and 
Homecoming in “Dear Old 
Grandview.”

Class of 1964
Reunion is for Sept. 14 
at 7 p.m. at 
Vaughan Music Studios, 
380 Riverside Drive, 
Upper Arlington (corner 
of Zollinger and Riverside 
Drive). 
Cost is $30 per person. Dead-
line to respond is August. 1. 

Contact Shary Ott Klare 
sbobbins64@gmail.com to 
register and mail checks to   
   Donna Stevenson 
   5529 Aryshire Dr.
   Dublin, Ohio 43017

Class of 1969 
This crew has planned a full 
weekend of events to cel-
ebrate their 50th reunion:  

Friday, Oct. 18 - Golf at Ray-
mond Memorial Golf Course 
at 9 a.m.  

Friday, Oct. 18 - Dinner at 
Miller’s Ale House, 
1201 Olentangy River Rd. at 
6:30 p.m. until whenever…

Saturday, Oct. 19 - Dinner at 
LaScala Restaurant, 
4199 Dublin Granville Rd., 
6 to 10 p.m.

Contact Anne Kull McCoy at 
prc3mc@ymail.com or 614-
736-9538 for details.

Class of 1989
Friday, Sept 13
4-6 p.m.  High School will 
be open for walk through
7 p.m.  GHHS Alumni foot-
ball game gathering and 
activities 
8 p.m.  Casual gathering at 
Grandview Cafe

Saturday, Sept 14 
6 p.m. Official reunion 
event 
Knotty Pine Brewing Hors 
d’oeuvres and drinks 
(Fee for food TBD, drinks on 
own available at bar) 

Marriott Courtyard 
Columbus OSU
Special Group Rate for 1989 
Grandview Reunion 
$155/night
Call 1-888-797-1886 and 
ask for the 1989 Grandview 
Reunion group rate.

Contact Amy (Thurness)
Gomez 
amykgomez@gmail.com 

Class of 1999
The Class of 1999 will 
gather on Saturday, Sept. 
14, to celebrate their 20th 
class reunion at 
Woodland’s Backyard, 
668 Grandview Avenue.

 Join classmates at 6 p.m. 
with food and beverages 
available for purchase. 

Contact Katy 
(Seabolt) Larrison at 
klarrison@gmail.com with 
questions.
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Following a Legend

By Joe Arganbright ‘61

Following a legend can be a 
daunting task. Imagine follow-
ing Woody Hayes, Bear Bryant, 
John Wooden, Bobby Knight, 
Paul Brown or Vince Lombardi? 
Try following Ernie Biggs, argu-
ably the most famous and 
accomplished college athletic 
trainer in the history of college 
athletics. Well, that’s just what 
Mike Bordner ‘63 more than suc-
cessfully did.

Back in 1957, Elvis Presley had 
a #1 hit “All American Boy” that 
started with the words “So 
gather around cats and let me 
tell you a story about how to be-
come an All-American boy.”  I’ll 
paraphrase - So gather around 
Bobcats and let me tell you a 
story about Grandview’s All-
American boy - Mike Bordner.  

Mike was raised half-way down 
the hill of West First Avenue. 
His father, Dale Bordner, was 
treasurer of the United States 
Trotting Association, a long-
time Grandview city councilman 
and later Grandview mayor for 
12 years. The Bordners lived a 
“9 iron” from Ernie Biggs’ house 
on Palmer Road. Both families 
socialized with each other and 
even took family vacations 
together. 

Mike got his first taste of being 
involved with a sports program 
by becoming the head man-
ager of Grandview’s basketball 
team his last three years of high 
school. He was hand-picked by 
Richard Hopkins, the varsity bas-
ketball coach. He learned many 
lessons on organization and 
attention to details from Coach 
Hopkins, which would come to 
serve him well in the later years 
in his chosen career - athletic 
training. 

After graduating from Grand-
view, Mike enrolled at The Ohio 

State University and obtained 
his Master’s degree in 1969 in 
Health Education. He was a stu-
dent trainer and then named a 
full-time assistant trainer in Fall 
1967. It was during the mid to 
late 60’s that Mike was exposed 
to working closely with Woody 
Hayes. Mike confirms that 
Woody’s temper was for real and 
not exaggerated. Woody would 
constantly scream and shout 
during his practices and even 
games. He would slap players 
on the side of their helmet as he 
let out expletives that could be 
heard throughout the practice 
field.  He would take his glasses 

off and snap them right in half 
in a fit of rage or take off his ball 
caps and rip them apart. Phil 
Bennet worked for the Athletic 
Department at that time. His 
official title was equipment 
repair manager but two of his 
duties were to repair the glasses 
that Woody snapped in two and 
to take the stitches out of his 
ball-caps, so that when Woody 
would start ripping at them they 
would immediately come apart, 
sparing Woody from hurting his 
wrists and fingers. Phil would 
have shelves full of refurbished 
glasses and ball caps available. 

Ernie Biggs was OSU’s head 
athletic trainer at the time, until 
his death in 1970. Mike applied 
for the position after Ernie’s 
death. Unfortunately, Woody 
Hayes didn’t think Mike was 
quite ready for the position of 
head trainer - a challenging task 
for sure. Mike was only 26 years 
old at the time, with just two 
years’ experience as an assistant 
head trainer. Mike was disap-
pointed but, looking back, feels 
that it was the right decision. 
Another candidate was selected 
and Mike stayed on as the first 
assistant trainer. After a few 
years, the head position opened 
again and the school opted to 
hire two head trainers. Billy Hill 
was selected to be the head 
trainer for the OSU football 
team and Mike was called up to 
be co-head trainer with primary 
responsibility for the basketball 
program.  

An interesting “behind the 
scenes” story accounts for the 
reason Mike spent the balance 
of his career in basketball.  In 
1971, legendary OSU basketball 
coach Fred Taylor insisted that 
Mike be named the head trainer 
for basketball.  Needless to say, 

Mike in his “official” trainer’s outfit in 1999 before a Final Four basketball game in 
Tampa, Fla.

Mike displaying a plaque designating 
him an “Honorary Varsity O “ member, 
an honor bestowed on only 14 people 
in the annals of OSU athletics.
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Mark your
Calendar

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event.

Alumni Luncheon 
Friday, Aug.  23, 

MCL Cafeteria Kingsdale 
(every 4th Friday)

Rook Banquet
Friday, Aug. 9

Ox Roast
Thursday-Saturday, Sept. 5-7, 

Pierce Field

Alumni Weekend
Friday-Sunday, Sept. 13-15. 
We hope many classes will 
plan their reunions around 

this weekend.

Homecoming
Oct. 4

GHHSAA Golf Outing
Saturday, Oct. 12

Raymond Memorial 
Golf Course

The Grandview Heights High School Alumni Board of Trustees reminds 
alumni of the Association’s Legacy Society. The society guides alumni through 

the process of creating a bequest from your estate. The bequest can be in 
the form of adding to a scholarship, creating a new scholarship (minimum 

donation of $20,000) or creating a project at your discretion. It’s a wonderful 
way to leave a lasting impact on the future of Grandview schools. All funds are 

invested through The Columbus Foundation and information is held in the 
strictest confidence.  

For more information, email Jane Harris ’56 at HiYoJane@aol.com.

Leave a Legacy

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

CatMews

Fred got his way and Mike was 
off and running for the rest of 
career as the head trainer for 
basketball - retiring in 2000.  
When Fred retired in 1976, Mike 
worked with four other OSU 
head basketball coaches: Eldon 
Miller, Gary Williams, Randy 
Ayers and Jim O’Brien. Without 
a doubt, Fred Taylor was his 
favorite.  

When Mike retired 
in 2000, he had 
spent 36 years 
in the OSU 
athletic 
training de-
partment.  
He became 
the longest 
serving trainer 
in OSU history and 
became “the dean of Big Ten 
trainers.”  The most significant 
accomplishment that Mike 
achieved during his long tenure 
was creating an environment 
in his training room that was 
positive, happy and upbeat.  

Mike’s ever-present smile was 
contagious. He treated each and 
every athlete with the utmost 
of respect and concern for their 
health and well-being. Of all 
of the thousands of athletes 
Mike came in contact with, 
two stand out as his favorites. 
Both were captains of their 
respective sports teams in their 
senior years, and both were true 

leaders in every sense of the 
word.  Both were well 

respected by their 
teammates and were 
high in character, 
morals and eth-
ics. One was Rex 
Kern, who led the 

1968 OSU football 
team to the National 

Championship. The other 
was Jim Cleamons, who led his 
basketball teams to a high level 
of success in the late 60’s and 
early 70’s. 

At the OSU Athletic Hall of Fame 
banquet in 2000, Mike was be-
stowed with an Honorary Varsity 

Following a Legend, cont.

“O” award, becoming only the 
14th person ever so honored 
in the history of OSU Athletics.  
He joined other non-athletes, 
including Dr. Robert Murphy, 
Dr. Jud Wilson, Earle Bruce, and 
Novice Fawcett. When Mike was 
notified by the university that 
he was going to receive this 
award, he said he bawled like a 
baby.  When asked who the four 
most influential people in his 
life were, Mike said his father, 
Ernie Biggs, Fred Taylor, and 
Dick Hopkins.  

So there you have it, BOBCAT 
alums and friends. A story about 
our very own “All-American” 
boy Mike Bordner and how he 
successfully followed a legend - 
only to become one in his own 
right.
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We are pleased to announce 
the 2019 GHHSAA Scholarship 
recipients!  We are very proud of 
you all and your extraordinary 
accomplishments, and wish you 
great future success.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

2019 Scholarship Winners

2019 GHSSAA Scholarship, $2,500

Nina Burchfield
I just graduated from GHHS 
and will study special educa-
tion, although I’m undecided 
about where to attend. During 
high school, I was involved in 
many different clubs, sports and 
organizations, including vol-
leyball, swimming, Best buddies, 
student council, Youth to Youth, 
baking club, Key Club, spanish 
club, Woman of Wonder, science 
club, sign language club, yarn 
club, ski club, Safety view coun-
selor, National Honors Society 
and  L.I.F.E. guard. I enjoyed all 
of these opportunities through-
out high school and plan to stay 
involved in some in college.

2019 GHSSAA Scholarship, $2,500

Simon Peter Dunkle
I will attend Bowling Green 
State University in the fall and 
plan to major in Construction 
Management, with a possible 
second major in Environmental 
Science. I have a wide set of in-
terests, ranging from photogra-
phy to community service, and 
participated in varsity football 
and baseball throughout high 
school. I am also a proud Eagle 
Scout!

2019 GHSSAA Scholarship, $2,500

Kaitlyn Flannigan 
This Fall, I will be a freshman at 
Xavier University studying Bio-
Medical Science. I have thrived 
at Grandview academically and 
socially. I enjoyed playing volley-
ball, basketball, and softball all 
four years of high school, where 
I also served as the captain on 
two of the three teams. I’m also 
thankful to be involved in cheer 

as well as many other clubs in 
our small community, including 
yarn club, baking club, science 
club, art club and many others. 
My junior year, I was inducted 
into the National Honor Society. 
Ever since attending school 
here, I have felt welcomed with 
open arms. I hope every student 
will feel loved here as much 
as I have. Therefore, I will feel 
extremely proud after moving 
on to college to know the small 
community I came from and 
how well the staff, as well as 
many others, influenced me and 
helped me be prepared for my 
future.

 
2019 Brotherhood of Rooks
Ted J Eaton Scholarship, $1000

Sam Speaks
During my time at Grandview 
Heights, I participated in foot-
ball, tennis, swimming, student 
council, ski club, Principal 
Advisory Committee, Green Dot, 
National Honor Society, and 
many other organizations. I am 
currently undecided where I 
will continue my undergraduate 
education but know I will study 
Biomedical/Biochemical Sci-
ences. Eventually, it is my dream 
to be accepted into medical 
school so I can be a physician. 
Thank you to my family, friends, 
teachers, and coaches for help-
ing me get to where I am today!

2019 GHHSAA Teacher Scholarship
In Honor of Larry Weaver,  $2,500

Aileen O’Connor
Throughout high school, I par-
ticipated and various activities 
including student council, Na-
tional Honor Society, marching 
band, French club, and Mentor-
ing & More. I will attend Miami 
University to become a high 
school English teacher. If I’m not 
working on something, I’m usu-
ally snowboarding or hanging 
out with my friends.

2019 Brotherhood of Rooks 
Ted J Eaton Scholarship, $1,000

Aaron Cincione
I’d like to thank the GHHSAA 
for the generous scholarship! It 
will come in handy when I head 
to  The Ohio State University in 
the fall.  Throughout school, I 
was on the basketball and golf 
teams, the FIRST Robotics team 
and played drums in the jazz 
band. I was also a member of 
National Honor Society, a camp 
counselor for fifth and sixth 
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graders and a summer basket-
ball camp counselor. During the 
summer, I work as a golf caddy.

 
2019 Brotherhood of Rooks 
Ted J Eaton Scholarship, $1,000

Manny Day
I’m Manny Day and just gradu-
ated from Grandview Heights 
High School. During my four 
years there,  I played soccer 
and basketball every year and 
was active in National Honor 
Society, student council, science 
club and more. Next year, I’ll be 
attending the University of Day-
ton, where I’m undecided about 
my major but looking forward 
to playing soccer.

 
2019 Brotherhood of Rooks 
Ted J Eaton Scholarship, $1,000

Sam Freeman
I’m Sam Freeman, a recent 
Grandview graduate. I was in-
volved in many activities during 
high school, including playing 
soccer and baseball for four 
years (varsity for three of those). 
I was a member of the National 
Honor Society, ski club, science 
club, and student section club. I  
volunteered as a camp coun-
selor for Grandview middle 

University in the fall. In high 
school, I participated in several 
school organizations, clubs 
and activities, including varsity 
swimming (where I was a state 
qualifier every year, including 
placing 7th in the 2017 State 
Championship and placing 12th 
twice in the 2017 State Cham-
pionship); varsity tennis in 10, 
11th and 12th grades; GSA in 
9th, 10th and 11th grades and 
was an officer in 12th grade; 
National Honor Society; Best 
Buddies; student council and 
marching band. I was recog-
nized with Academic Outstand-
ing Achievement all four years 
and Academic All-League Ohio 
Division for swimming (four 
years) and tennis (11th and 12th 
grades). I obtained more than 
190 service hours as a Riverside 
Methodist Hospital volunteer 
and also volunteered with the 
4th-grade Spanish class and 
Heart to Heart Food Pantry.

2019 GHHS Legacy Society – 
William “Bill” Neal ’55 - $1,500 
Scholarship

Shea McHugh
I was honored to be elected 
senior class president this past 
year and was involved in the 
Best Buddies and Youth to 
Youth programs at school. I also 
participated on our bowling 
and tennis teams. I volunteered 
at both Robert Louis Stevenson 
Elementary School and East 
Linden Elementary School. Next 
year, I will be attending The 
Ohio State University where I’ll 
take classes through The John 

Glenn College of Public Affairs 
and major in policy analysis. 
After undergrad, I plan to at-
tend law school. I’m extremely 
excited to see what the future 
holds!

2019 Brotherhood of Rooks
Ted J Eaton Scholarship and
2019 GHHS Legacy Society
 James W and Mary Lou Wright 
$1,000 Scholarship

Gavin Van Horn
My name is Gavin Van Horn and 
I’ll attend Capital University in 
the fall and play baseball for 
the school. I plan to major in 
biology and intend to work with 
athletes in some capacity. In 
high school, I was a founding 
member of the Youth to Youth 
Club and also participated in 
Mentoring and More. I played 
baseball (Second Team All-
League Honors) and golf and 
was also on the cross country 
team (Second Team All-League 
Honors). I received the Presi-
dential Academic Achievement 
award three times, the Scholar 
Athlete award and am a Na-
tional Honor Society member. 
I was selected to participate in 
the Syntero Catalyst for Positive 
Change Awards and also volun-
teer for the Heart to Heart Food 
Pantry and Grandview Library. 
I also work at Giant Eagle in 
Grandview.

school students for two years. 
I’m looking forward to attending 
The Ohio State University in the 
fall and studying architecture.

 
2019 GHHS Legacy Society 
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ’55  
Scholarship, $2,500 

Linnea Milner
My name is Linnea Milner and I 
plan on attending the University 
of Wisconsin River in the fall 
and studying psychology and 
biomedical technologies. I plan 
to minor in Spanish and creative 
writing in the hopes of studying 
abroad and publishing more of 
my work. After undergraduate 
school, I’d like to attend medical 
school, preferably at Columbia 
University. I hope to become 
a pediatric psychiatrist in a 
hospital with aspirations to ul-
timately open my own practice. 
In my spare time, I enjoy writing, 
filming YouTube videos, doing 
makeup and being an advocate 
for animal and human rights.

 2019 GHHS Legacy Society 
Jean Walters MacCluer ’55  
$2,500 Scholarship

Martina Moncolova
Hello - I’m a 2019 GHHS grad 
and will attend The Ohio State 
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The Fall edition of the GHHSAA Newsletter always includes a listing of current Life Members. About 700 graduates have contributed to the 
GHHSAA in this manner. Thank you to these members for supporting the GHHSAA with a Lifetime Membership. Please help us keep the list 
accurate. If you notice a name missing, a spelling correction needed, or any other update, please email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. Accuracy is 
important to us!

Please consider becoming a Lifetime Member of the GHHSAA. See the membership form on page 15.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Lifetime  Members

DOUG ECKERT
LARRY LARSON
ROBERT C. STONE
DR ROBERT B. BURRELL 1934
HELEN GEREN PIERCE 1936
LOUIS ARDIT 1938
CLYDE WILLIAMS 1938
CLOA JEANNE CASE ROSE 1939
BOB ARMSTRONG 1940
ROBERT N. FOSS 1940
GEORGE “JIM” HECOX 1940
PHYLLIS MORRISON WOLFE 1940
CONSTANCE ZELLER 
  HOLLINGSWORTH 1940
JANE BENADUM KAISER 1942
MARION DETWILER 
  SCHACKNE 1942
GENEVIEVE FLORIO
  MULHOLAND 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE 1942
ELEANOR MYLER BOTKIN 1942
WILLIARD STETZELBERGER 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS 1942
JANE WERTZ EWALD 1942
BOB ANDREWS 1943
WILLIAM C MASSER 1943
BARBARA LEE MCVEY 
  WRIGHT 1943
MOLLY RUGG GILES 1943
TOM WILLIAMS 1943
REV ROGER WOOTTON 1943
ED BELZ 1944
ART HERRMANN 1944
PAUL HUMMEL 1944
HAROLD JONES 1944
CAROLYN LEWIS KONOLD 1944
GLORIA WALL HARTWELL 1944
AL ANDREWS 1945
SHIRLEY ARTHUR HATCH 1945
MARGARET FEE SCHAFER 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON 1945
DON LEE 1945
BOB MCNABB 1945
DICK SEIPLE 1945

MARJORIE SHILLING 1945
ROBERT SKEELE 1945
NANCY YERGES COREY 1945
BILL ARTHUR 1946
TAMEA BARTHOLOMEW 
  SUTPHEN 1946
BOB CARTER 1946
WALLACE P. CASH 1946
HELEN FOETTINGER 
  JOHNSON 1946
DON FULLER 1946
FRED HUNT 1946
HELEN LINDSEY BONNIE 1946
BILL OVERMYER 1946
JEAN WHITE ROBINSON 1946
JOHN ACKERMAN 1947
MARIAN ANDREWS 
  EDWARDS 1947
PAT BEHMER PREBLE 1947
JOHN BOARDMAN 1947
JOANN HEYWOOD HOGE 1947
DICK KEITZ 1947
JACK LENHART 1947
LIZ ROBINSON PETTIT 1947
LYLE SHOVER 1947
WILLIAM SLOCUM 1947
MARCIA THURNESS WEAVER 1947
DAWN VOELKER FALLEUR 1947
JOHN T. (JACK) BOYER 1948
BARBARA COLLINS 
  THOMPSON 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY 1948
DIANA DUNN KUKOR 1948
RAYMOND O. FOSTER JR 1948
DIANA GONSER ARTHUR 1948
JEANNE JONES HOLDER 1948
NADYS LEWIS 1948
B. J. STEVENS HOWELL 1948
MARY ANDERSON 
  DECESSNA 1949
WALTER EUGENE BOWERS 1949
NORMAN W. BROWN 1949
MIKE CONNOR 1949
JACKIE DAY CHERRY 1949

RICHARD COSIMO DEPASO 1949
DEE DI MENNA ROSATI 1949
DUANE L. FRASER 1949
FREDA HARRIS MACY 1949
ANN HART DUNN 1949
BOB MACY 1949
BARBARA MARTIN MOHNEY 1949
BARBARA SIEBOLD KOCH 1949
NANCY SNOOK SHAFFER 1949
JACKIE SOULE SHIFFLETTE 1949
NANCY STEVENS HART 1949
NONA TOOPS RAINES 1949
PETER TROMBETTI 1949
ANNE TURLEY BRUICK 1949
JON CONNOR 1950
ALAN L. JONES 1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE 1950
ALICE NELSON 
  HANNON-TAYLOR 1950
PATRICIA RILEY LUTZ 1950
TERRY SMITH 1950
DIRK VOELKER 1950
JOAN WESTLAKE SMITH 1950
FRED BEHMER 1951
TOM BOGEN 1951
PAT BOND JONES 1951
JOHN CLARK 1951
CHARLES EICHHORN 1951
JOAN HARDER SMITH 1951
DR TIMOTHY MOORE 1951
JACK MOORE 1951
JACK MYERS 1951
KEN PIERCE 1951
LOIS RAMSEY GOODELL 1951
DON RICE 1951
AL SHORT 1951
MARTHA STARKEY 
  MCCORMICK 1951
SHIRLEY STEFFE STRAIT 1951
KAREN TITSCH BRIGHT 1951
JUDY VERNON PIERCE 1951
HELEN WELCKER SPOON 1951
KAY WILLIAMS 1951
DON ATHEARN 1952

BOB BIERLY 1952
PATSY BRUNER WILLIAMS 1952
RICHARD DEPALMA 1952
ERIKA FOETTINGER CREEK 1952
DONNA FRANK REED 1952
CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN 1952
ALLAN JACKSON 1952
JOANNA KNEPPER SLADE 1952
DIANE LEAMAN 
  SONSTEGARD 1952
NANCY LEFAIVRE KENNEY 1952
RICHARD LONG 1952
CONNIE NESBITT BRODY 1952
SYLVIA REID DEVILLERS 1952
CAROLYN SANFORD VETTER 1952
JOAN SMITH KLITCH 1952
JOAN STEVENS RIGAL 1952
GERRY SUTTERFIELD 1952
PHYLISS ABBRUZZESE 
  BUCHANAN 1953
JANET BEERY OWERS 1953
CARMEN CREAMER 
  WHITMAN 1953
CHUCK DAVIS 1953
JANE DAVIS GLADWIN 1953
NORMA EDLER MCGOVERN 1953
JEAN ELLICKSON 1953
BOB EWING 1953
SID HALL 1953
FRED HUFFORD 1953
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO 1953
ALAN PIERCE 1953
MARION “POOCH” SANFORD 1953
LARRY TOOPS 1953
ELIZABETH WINTERS SWOPE 1953
RALPH W. “ANDY” ANDERSON 1954
RUTH ANN CRAIGHEAD MUIR 1954
LEN DOUGHERTY 
  MCKINNON 1954
DEBBIE DUNN GARDNER 1954
CHARLES GALBRAITH 1954
BOB HALL 1954
S. ALAN LEPHART 1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH 1954
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ROBERT B. NELSON 1954
RALPH PEASE 1954
ROBERT RAMALEY 1954
ART ROGERS 1954
NANCY SCOTT ATCHESON 1954
ROBERT SHARP 1954
JAMES SNOOK 1954
CAROLE TURNER HUMMEL 1954
JUDY WIESE HOLCOMB 1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN 1954
STEVE BENNETT 1955
JANE BIVENS 1955
CHUCK BONIFIELD 1955
BILL BROWN 1955
BEVERLY BURK NAGY 1955
DIANE CASKEY VAUGHAN 1955
DESIRE CHESTER-TWOMBLY 1955
JANE CONKLIN SETTERLIN 1955
BOB COONFARE 1955
JOHN DAVIS 1955
BILL FINK 1955
MIKE FLEMING 1955
LILLIAN LATHOUSE SMITH 1955
JACK LEECH 1955
JANICE LUSK BRANDER 1955
JOAN MOORE RUFFNER 1955
HELEN MORRISON DENTON 1955
BOB NOBLE 1955
CATHERINE PEACOCKE 1955
WARREN ROBERTS 1955
TED RUDY 1955
MARCIA SHEPARD MOCK 1955
ANN SMITH TRENT 1955
RON SPOHN 1955
RAY STEVENSON 1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD 1955
NANCY TURNER BACHMAN 1955
JEAN WALTERS MacCLUER 1955
CAROLYN WELCH 1955
RICK YEARICK 1955
RICHARD ANDERSON 1956
P.G. BISCIOTTI 1956
TIMOTHY J. BOYD 1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR 1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH 1956
FRANK FAISTL 1956
RONALD D. HARRIS 1956
JANE HESS HARRIS 1956
JACKIE MASTERS 
  ABBRUZZESE 1956
GRETCHEN MUSSMAN 
  SAENGER 1956
MARJORIE ROCCI SCHLOSS 1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG 1956
THOMAS SELCK 1956

JUDY SHANNON HAAGER 1956
BOB STAFFORD 1956
BARBARA TEN RAA BRUNELL 1956
JERRI WILLIAMS LAWRENCE 1956
DAVID A. ZUHARS 1956
SALLY BEHMER MURRAY 1957
RITA BORGHESE BERNINGER 1957
RALPH BURSON 1957
BILL CHURRY 1957
LOWELL CLARK 1957
DONALD GRIMM 1957
CONNIE HAHN FITZGIBBON 1957
RICHARD HANKEISON 1957
ANDREW T. JONES 1957
THOMAS KEFFER 1957
JEAN KELCHNER HEINEMAN 1957
JEAN McQUILKIN 
  CARFAGNO 1957
JEAN MOORE WHITE 1957
CHARLES OSBORNE 1957
SUZANNE SHERCK ZUHARS 1957
DOROTHY JOAN TANGEL 1957
JUDY WHIRRETT FINN 1957
SUSIE WILLIAMS STEVENS 1957
DEANE ARGANBRIGHT 1958
AMY BAKER 1958
J.D. DICKERSON 1958
SALLY DIEHL KRISKA 1958
R KENT FULMER 1958
ALEX GAUDIERI 1958
LYNNE HALL BROWN 1958
CLAUDIA HAMILTON LAUER 1958
JAN OLAF JOHNSON 1958
LINDA JONES HOUCHARD 1958
JOHN HEINO KULL 1958
RUSTY LAWYER 1958
LARRY LEACH 1958
DAN LOWERY 1958
ANN MACHOVINA 
  CORFMAN 1958
CYNTHIA MOORE MITCHELL 1958
MARCIA MURPHEY 
  DIAMOND 1958
RUSSEL NICOLAYSEN TRACY 1958
NANCY OHNSMAN GLENN 1958
CRAIG PROSSER 1958
LINN RANEY 1958
TONY ROCCI 1958
LYNDA SABOE PAUL 1958
JIM SCHMIDT 1958
JUDY STUART 1958
JIM BEERY 1959
RICHARD BLACK 1959
BILL BOARDMAN 1959
BILL BONIFIELD 1959

SUZIE BUCHANAN CLEMENS 1959
ALLAN CLARK 1959
JAN ELLIOTT MCMILLAN 1959
JEFF FORSTER 1959
JIM HERD 1959
WARREN KLINK 1959
CHUCK MATTHEWS 1959
JERRY MCDANIEL 1959
JOANNE MURPHY DAVIS 1959
JERRY AND JUDY NEAL 1959
ROBERT L. NEWLAND 1959
JIM RAMALEY 1959
BILL RIGGS 1959
ANN RIGGS 1959
BOB ROCKEY 1959
BILL SEARS 1959
BOB TANGEL 1959
FRED TOWNS 1959
CHUCK TRACY 1959
SUSIE YOERGER NEWLAND 1959
THOMAS F. ABBOTT 1960
DENNIS ANDERSON 1960
SHARON BROWN TANGEL 1960
DOROTHY COFFER PARKIN 1960
BARBARA DUMBAUGH BUDD 1960
SUSAN FRIES 1960
JACK HOLDEN 1960
BUTCH JOHNSON 1960
JUDY KELCHNER SHORTLE 1960
BARBARA LINDIG ADAMS 1960
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE 1960
VICKI MCNABB WHEELER 1960
BETTY PINSENSCHAUM 
  HATHAWAY 1960
JIM PLUNKETT 1960
ROGER B. WELSH 1960
WILLIAM WHEELER 1960
STEVE ABBOT 1961
DELORES ALBAN KESSLER 1961
JOHN ARGANBRIGHT 1961
GEORGE ARNOLD 1961
BILL BAKER 1961
SUSAN BECK HENDLEY 1961
TOM BROWNFIELD 1961
SHARON CLARK WHEELER 1961
PENNY ELLIOTT LEESE 1961
DAVID FINK 1961
BEN FORSTER 1961
BILL HARDING 1961
SUZANNE LATSHAW STEURY 1961
MARY ELLIN MACINTOSH 
  WEINBERG 1961
DAVID MUELLER 1961
PHYLLIS NORRIS 
  ARGANBRIGHT 1961

PAT RANKIN 1961
TOM ROBERTS 1961
STEVE SEARS 1961
LYNN SHELTON BURCHFIELD 1961
GRETCHEN TANGEMAN 1961
JIM WHEELER 1961
BARBARA WHEELER HOYER 1961
THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES 1962
GARY FAULL BARNES 1962
JOHN BONAR 1962
KATHY BRUN JOHNSON 1962
BEVERLY COOPER IRSKENS 1962
LESLIE FAUTH WOODRUFF 1962
GAYLE FORSTER GRAHAM 1962
MARCIA ANN GRAY 1962
GERRY HUDSON 1962
CLAUDIA KEENER-GRESHLER 1962
TIM MCGUIRE 1962
SANDY MCKINNON MOORE 1962
STEVE NORRIS 1962
DR HELEN O’DONNELL 1962
DAVE RESLEY 1962
DAVE WALTON 1962
RAMA BEATY BURNS 1963
BONNIE BROWN SMITH 1963
MARILYN CORNELL ALCALA 1963
FRED DOWDY 1963
JIM FAIS 1963
HARRIET GILL DAVIDSON 1963
CHARLEY HANDEL 1963
SUZIE HUTCHINSON 
  BERKHOUT 1963
LINDA McCALL IRELAND 1963
JOANNA McGINNIS DONEY 1963
BOB McINTYRE 1963
MARILYNN McLAIN GARNER 1963
MIKE McSWEENEY 1963
BOB PALMER 1963
CHUCK PENZONE 1963
CAROL ROAN TODD 1963
JON SCHMIDT 1963
PAT SELF 1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER 1963
BILL STEVENSON 1963
SAMUEL “ED” STONE 1963
DON THROCKMORTON 1963
JEFF TODD 1963
NANCY ALESHIRE 
  GIMPELSON 1964
RICK BELL 1964
CONNIE BLACK NAGLE 1964
JILL BOYD KUYPER 1964
RON CAMERON 1964
DONNA FERLITO
  STEVENSON 1964
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BRIAN KUYPER 1964
KAY ELLEN MCGUIRE BIGGS 1964
DENNIS RICHARDSON 1964
RENEE ROGERS MARSHALL 1964
DEBORAH SCHMIDT 
  GUTZWILLER 1964
BILL SHORT 1964
MARY SKIDMORE HENRY 1964
JEANNIE SMATHERS 
  WALTON 1964
DENYSE SMITH EVERETT 1964
MARY MARTHA WALBORN        
  CHURCHMAN 1964
DOUG WELSH 1964
CECILIA WHEELER BUCKLEY 1964
DAVID WILLIAMS 1964
KATHY ANDERSON HOLDEN 1965
NICK CARDI 1965
ALAN DANIELS 1965
BOB DAVIS 1965
JACK DENNEY 1965
KAREN DEVOR LINN 1965
CHERYL EDWARDS KAHN 1965
LESLIE FORSTER MAIN 1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN 1965
VALERIE JAMES STILLS 1965
SHARYN LEWIS ADELMAN 1965
MARY MALLETT 1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY 1965
BARB MCKINNON HANDEL 1965
TIMOTHY EDWARD 
  MURPHY 1965
JAN PRIDAY SEITZ 1965
JOAN PRUSKI SOUTHWORTH 1965
LINDA PULLIAM SAYERS 1965
BARBARA RADEBAUGH 1965
TOM RAINES 1965
BARBARA SAYRE CORBETT 1965
DONNA SHEETS ROMORINI 1965
MARCIA STAUFFER HARVEY 1965
JOYCE STEELE REED 1965
JULIE STEINBERGER 
  WENTSLER 1965
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR 1965
LINDA RENA WENTZEL 
  BERTKE 1965
JAMES ALLEN WILEY 1965
ROGER ALBAN 1966
JEANNE BUTZ LEMMON 
  SKINNER 1966
WILLIAM DAVIS 1966
GARY ESSIG 1966
ISOBEL LOW SHERWOOD 1966
ED MALOWNEY 1966
MARK MCDEVITT 1966

JEFFREY OTT 1966
ROBIN ROBINE 1966
BILL TREMAINE 1966
CHRIS ALBRECHT 1967
MICHAEL ALESHIRE 1967
BILL FAUTH 1967
BECKY HOLDEN PRINCE 1967
DEBBI LATSHAW STELLER 1967
SANDRA JEAN LEWIS 1967
PATTY LITTLE WILLEY 1967
DEANA MARLAND DILLON 1967
DEBBIE PATTON CLINE 1967
ROGER RILL 1967
SHEILA SCHREICK MILLIGAN 1967
MICHAEL ANTHONY SIBIO 1967
BOB VAN SICKLE 1967
BILL ALBANESE 1968
TOM CAVANAUGH 1968
STEVE GATSCH 1968
HASTEDT 1968
DIANE HOEHL PAULEY 1968
GEORGIA HUDSON SMITH 1968
JOE KURELIC 1968
ANITA MARIE MARTINA 1968
RICHARD MILLER 1968
ROGER MILLER 1968
JOANNE NARDONE MILLER 1968
SUSI WASHAM WITTEN 1968
KAREN WILLIAMS HASTEDT 1968
BILL BALLARD 1969
JANE BARNETT POWELL 1969
BOB BOYCE 1969
MIKE FUNK 1969
TED INGRAHAM 1969
JEFF JOHNS 1969
KIM KELLER 1969
ANNE KULL MCCOY 1969
CAROL MALOWNEY AKERS 1969
JOHN PROCARIO 1969
ROSEMARY PRUSKI 
  SHERARD 1969
GARY RICHARDSON 1969
LINDA SCHMIDT NOLAN 1969
DEBBIE SHAW MACHOVINA 1969
STUART SHEETS 1969
JAMES M WRIGHT 1969
JOHN WUICHET 1969
DEZSO APATHY JR 1970
SHELLEY CLARK LOVEGROVE 1970
B. KAYE DEWILDE BECKNER 1970
SALLY DIEHL CLUTTER 1970
AMITY FITCH EDWARDS 1970
JOHN FRANKLIN GILL 1970
CHRISTOPHER LANDES 1970
DIANNE ROTERING STICKEL 1970

ANDREW P. TODD 1970
ANN BROWNING SHAW 1971
JUDY DAVIS DIPIETRO 1971
JERI DIEHL CUSACK 1971
KIM KOCH TOUSSANT 1971
BRIAN LEVERS 1971
JIM STEVENS 1971
MARDY HANLON STOLTE 1972
NAN HILL HAYNES 1972
MARTA HOWARD DURBAN 1972
JOHN ROGERS 1972
MARTHA BOYCE KINGTON 1973
JEFF DEWEESE 1973
KRISTIN DIEHL LOMONACO 1973
BRAD WILLIAMS 1973
TERI ANTOLINO WILLIAMS 1974
CHUCK BAHLINGER 1974
DAVID BEAL 1974
MARY DALEY MOORE 1974
TOM DAVIS 1974
KAREN DUDLEY NEVERGALL 1974
GARY P. ERDY 1974
PAM HINSON WELLER 1974
DONNA JAHN THOMAS 1974
JULIA ROUT SMETZER 1974
LYNN WINTERS 
  LAUDERBACK 1974
DIANE DEWEESE 1975
TERRY KOCH 1975
LISA ANTOLINO 1976
CRAIG BERLIN 1976
CYNTHIA FERLITO 
  VAUGHAN 1976
RONA ADAMS-BRODY 1977
JEFF GEBHART 1977
BARBARA JAYNES 
  ROHRBACKER 1977
CHRISTINE WANDEL 
  CASAVANT 1977
CURT BERLIN 1979
RICHARD JAYNES 1979
SHIRLEY DALEY 1980
WENDY DEWEESE THOMAS 1980
COURTNEY JOHNS 1980
LARRY KUHN 1980
DAVID PENZONE 1980
CRAIG TOVELL 1980
LAUREN JANUSZ COX 1981
JAMES LONG 1981
THERESA REILLY KRYSTOFIK 1981
JAMES TYZNIK 1981
LINDA LEVIS VOLKOVITSCH 1982
JOHN THOMAS REED 1982
JENNIFER KLITCH 1983
LAURA KRISKA 1983

KAREN MORRIS 
  WARBURTON 1983
BRET SINCLAIR 1983
TERESA BONAVENTURA 
  JOHNS 1984
KAREN DEWEESE FEAST 1984
HEIDI HARRIS VARNER 1984
CATHERINE HUGHES   
  DONATELLI 1984
MIGUEL “MIKEY” PEREZ 1984
BRIAN SAMMONS 1984
CARA RUTH TUCKER 1984
JOHN JOSEPH ANTOLINO 1985
KATHY KOCH 1985
PATRICK JON MURLEY 1985
BRIDGET QUINN TYZNIK 1985
JEFFREY ERIC BAUMANN 1986
LORI EDWARDS SCULLY 1986
BRADLEY PALMER 1986
AISLING REYNOLDS 
  BABBITT 1987
JOSEPH WILSON 1987
RICHARD PALMER 1988
MIKE MILLER 1990
AARON SNYDER 1990
MICHAEL WHITE 1993
DEREK BECKER 1994
MARK HARRIS 1994
BART SNAPP 1996
CARA WHITE 1996
ROBERT BECKER 1997
ANDY JAMES 1997
JOSHUA CORSO 1998
RACHEL BROWN KACMAR 2000
KRIS MEHLING LUIKART 2000
SELBY GAGE ROUCH 2012
BENJAMIN MATHES 2012
OLIVER ROUCH 2012
MAUREEN FLANAGAN 2013
MADELEINE VARNER 2013
PATRICK McHUGH 2014
Meredith Cox 2015
Megan McCauley 2015
Ryan McHugh 2015
Grant Varner 2015
JOSEPH McCAULEY 2017
LEARIN McHUGH 2017
ALI RIGGS  2017
GRETHEN VARNER 2017
NINA AMICON 2019
SHEA McHUGH 2019
SAM SPEAKS 2019
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CatMews

GHHSAA Board 
Members

Jim Anderson ‘72

Joe Arganbright ‘61

Andy Baumann ‘63

Steve Blake ‘68

Jennifer Rill Calli ‘04

Ron Cameron ‘64

Nick Cardi ‘65

Wally Cash ‘46

Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53

Jane Hess Harris ‘56

Ron Harris ‘56

Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73

Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74

Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70

Tim Murphy ‘65

Roger Rill ‘67

Tom Smith ‘63

Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67

Dow Voelker ‘80

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

FACEBOOK 
& TWITTER

You’ll find lots more alumni news when 
you join us on Facebook at the official 

Grandview Heights 
Alumni Association page, 

https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

AND
Tweet with us on Twitter

@alumnighhs

Please join us for a fun day of golf with your fellow Bobcats! The inaugural Bobcat Alumni Golf Out-
ing will be held Saturday, Oct. 12, at Raymond Memorial Golf Course (Fear not, Buckeye Football 
fans - that’s an OSU bye day).

Proceeds will benefit the GHHSAA and Brotherhood of Rooks Scholarship funds.

All Grandview alumni, former/current teachers and coaches are invited to participate in the 
Scramble format. All skill levels welcome. Get your old golf team back together! 

We hope to have enough players for a shotgun start. Final details will be announced on the GHHSA 
website. 

Please indicate your interest and number of potential players, with an email to Roger Rill ‘67 at 
rrill@columbus.rr.com or GHSSA@hotmail.com

GHHSAA and the Brotherhood of Rooks hope this will become another Grandview tradition, ben-
efiting our students. 

Save the Date! 
GHHS Alumni Golf Event 

To Be Held in October

OCTOBER

12
2 0 1 9

Help! Do 
you have any photos 

with GHHS classmates? 
We’d love to share them for 

you! Your memories and photos 
make our newsletter great! 

Email a line or two (or ten...) 
and throw in a photo. 

Go Bobcats! 
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In Memoriam
Gene Karlovec ’45  by Albert Andrews ‘45
1948 Deceased Classmates   by Diana Dunn Kukor ‘48
Jim Brozon last Class Pres ‘48 by Diana Dunn Kukor ‘48
Jack White ‘50 by Dirken Voelker ‘50
Don Christopher ’52 by Norma (Albert) Nadalin ‘51
Don Christopher ’52 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Jim Catchpool ’53 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Daryle Brooks Hamilton ‘55 by Kathryn Thurness Levering ‘54
Mardelle Miller Grimm ’57 by Ron and Jane Harris ‘56
Mardelle Miller Grimm ’57 by Marianne Riley DeVictor ‘57
Darrell Sanner ’62 by Karen Sanner wife
Joanne Bellisari ’63 by Janet Tremaine ‘64
Judy Ellington Richardson ’64 by David Williams ‘64
Tom Williams ’68 by Steve Gatsch ‘68
Tom Williams ’68 by David Williams ‘64
Rosella and Jack Durrant by Marilyn Durrant ‘65

Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

Legacy Society
Wright Family Scholarship increased to $40,000 annual award 
$2,000 beginning in 2020

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Editor’s note: We send dues request let-
ters to all alumni, just as we also send 
the newsletter. We hope you’ll give 
when you can. Donations and 
annual dues newsletter subscriptions 
are much appreciated. We couldn’t do 
all we do without you. Thank you for 
your continued and generous support. 

In Honor
Juanita Palma ‘46 and 
  Mike Martina ‘46 by Bill Overmyer ‘56

Veterans added since the SPRING 2019 Issue
Kenneth Chard ’43 USA
Andrew Roberts ’46 USA
Bill “Tink” Taylor ’49 USA D
Homer Williams ’49 USA
Gerry Sutterfield ’52 USAF
Dean Kette ’53 USA
Warren Roberts ’55 USA
Lowell Clark ’57 USAF
Richard “Dick” Brown ’58 USAF
Rick Hall ’72 USA
John Schleigh ’78 USAF
Jason Young ’90 USA
W Robert Peck ’00 USN
Corey Vail ’07 USA

Special Recognition
Charles Dumbaugh ‘56

Big Cats Club  
Charles Eichhorn ‘51
Ralph Pease ‘54
David Williams ‘64

Paws Club
Steve Gatsch ‘68

NEW - Lifetime Membership
Robert Ramaley ‘54
Susan Williams Stevens ‘57
Marcia Stauffer Harvey ‘65
Nina Amicon ‘19
Shea McHugh ‘19
Sam Speaks ‘19
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Newsletter 
Guidelines

This newsletter is published 

by the GHHSAA three times 

per year – Fall, Winter and 

Spring. Submit articles, 

news, reunion plans, and 

pictures to GHHSAA@hot-

mail.com. The GHHSAA staff 

reserves the right to edit 

any submissions for content 

timeliness, appropriateness, 

grammar, clarity, and space 

considerations.

Deadline for the Winter

Edition is December 1, 2019. 

Deceased

Mary Kathryn Hager Thomas ‘48

Martha Elleman Collins 

Teacher 1957-63

Don Christopher ‘52

Stuart “Stu” Jones ‘52

Jim Catchpool ‘53

David Gettinger ‘54

Jerome Looker ‘54

Ruth Neal Casdorph ‘54

Monah Wipple Hardin ‘54

Mardelle Miller Grimm ‘57

Dick Huff ‘60

Jim Lewis ‘60

Francis “Frankie” Morrison     

  Hargis ‘60

Donna Marvin Mahoney ‘61

Harriet Winters Brown ‘61

Phil Laver ‘62

Darrell Sanner ‘62

Tim Cavanaugh ‘73

 

Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00  Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2019

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

Class of 1979

Recognize yourself in this photo? Great! Drop us a line-let us know (and your classmates) what you’ve been up to lately! 
Send us a quick note at ghhsaa@hotmail.com and while you’re at it, send a photo—old OR new! 

GHHSAA NEWS

EDITORIAL STAFF

Managing Editor

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Editor

Aisling Reynolds Babbitt ‘87

Design and Layout

Molly Hammer Tanner ’82
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